
  

CITY OF TEMECULA  

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO: City Manager/City Council 

  

FROM: Patrick Thomas, Director of Public Works / City Engineer 

  

DATE: October 22, 2019 

  

SUBJECT: Establish a Fee for the Use of Electric Vehicle Charging Stations on City 

Property 

  

PREPARED BY:  Julie Tarrant, Principal Management Analyst    

 Stacey Biddle, Management Assistant - Public Works 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council adopt a resolution entitled: 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 19- 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY 

OF TEMECULA ESTABLISHING AN ELECTRIC VEHICLE 

CHARGING STATION FEE 

BACKGROUND: On December 11, 2018 City Council approved a Purchase and 

Installation Agreement with ChargePoint, Inc. utilizing funds awarded by the Mobile Source Air 

Pollution Reduction Review Committee, AB 2766 Subvention Funds, and Capital Improvement 

Program (CIP) Budget. Purchase of the electric vehicle charging (EVC) station equipment was 

completed in March 2018 and installation at three sites was completed July 15, 2019. The City 

now offers six dual-port EVC stations at the Civic Center Parking Garage, Temecula Park & Ride, 

and Sixth Street Parking Lot for use by the public.  

 

Based on an evaluation of current City policies, approaches taken by other California cities, and 

operating and capital costs borne by the City, the City’s Public Works Department recommends 

that the City Council establish a $1.00/hour Electric Vehicle Charging Fee for all EVC stations 

including the Civic Center and any future sites at various City properties.  

 

FISCAL IMPACT: Establishing usage fees allows the City to recover expenditures 

associated with the ownership and public use of EVC stations. Revenue generated would 

reimburse the City for expenditures associated with the charging stations, including electricity 

costs.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: Resolution 

  


